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2400 Shady Ct 

De Pere, WI 54115 

PH: 920-336-9131 

www.townoflawrence.org 

 

Town of Lawrence 
Dear Town Resident: 
 
The essential assets for a growing, progressive, community includes an 
attractive environment, strategic location, a stable tax base, a good 
transportation infrastructure, excellent protective and maintenance services, 
quality residential and commercial property, parks and recreation facilities, 
involved, caring residents and community leadership.  We believe Lawrence 
has many of these assets available to advance our community to promote a 
“great place to live and work”.  The assets Lawrence possesses provide great 
incentives for people to locate their families and businesses here.  Our 
current population is 5,286 and we will continue to be a leader in growth in 
Brown County. 
 
We are again proposing a tax rate for 2019 with zero increase on your Town 
portion of the property tax bill.  We’ve recently completed the creation of 
two Tax Incremental Financing Districts within the Town which will support 
new development and provide a financing source for the development of 
major infrastructure projects which will utilize future tax revenues from that 
same new development to fund the improvements.    
 
The Town currently contracts with Advanced Disposal Services for weekly 
garbage and bi-weekly recycling pickup. The current contract for this service 
is set to expire at the end of 2018. As a result of a process to review and 
solicit competitive proposals, Advanced Disposal was the lowest cost 
proposal in the process and we are happy to announce that you should see 
no change in the current service, though at a considerable reduction in the 
costs of the service. You will see a reduction in the annual garbage/recycling 
assessment of more than $30 as a result of the new contract. 
 
Many of you who travel along Hickory Road in the Town know that the 

section closest to the Fox River and Lost Dauphin Road was recently 

upgraded as part of the Brown County Highway project for County Highway 

D. This project included the construction of a new roundabout at the CTH D 

intersection, and new alignment of Hickory to the railroad tracks. The Town 

has been working towards the design of a new road for the remaining 

portion of Hickory between Lawrence Drive and the railroad tracks. We are 

extremely happy to announce that we’ve been awarded a grant through 

the Wisconsin Department of Transportation Town Road Improvement-

Discretionary Project program in the amount of $458,548.06. This 

significant grant amount will provide state funding for half of the costs to 

upgrade/replace the remaining section of Hickory Road in spring 2019. 
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Town of Lawrence 

2400 Shady Ct 

De Pere, WI 54115 

PH: 920-336-9131 

www.townoflawrence.org 

 
Quality protective services are a very significant asset for any community.  
The Lawrence Fire Department is a volunteer organization that includes 27 
member volunteers along with 6 Medical First Responders that utilizes two 
fire stations located in North and South Lawrence with state of the art 
equipment.  We are affiliated with the newly formed Fox River Fire District 
which encourages shared staff and equipment with neighboring 
communities.  
 

Response to smoke/fire emergency calls has been greatly enhanced within 

the past year due to a relatively new program called AutoAid, through the 

Fox River Fire District. In the event of a confirmed smoke/fire incident, our 

Lawrence firefighters will respond as normal. In addition, and 

simultaneously, if the event occurs within the Town’s fire hydrant area, 

units from three other neighboring communities will be dispatched to 

Lawrence as well: ladder truck from De Pere, engine from Hobart and an 

engine from Ashwaubenon, all with a crew of three firefighters and a 

chief/officer. This ensures that a minimum of 16 responders are dispatched 

to the call immediately, which meets a key ISO standard of 15 responders 

within 12 minutes. The Town recently achieved an enhanced ISO rating, 

due in part to this greatly advanced level of service, which directly relates 

to a decrease on property owner insurance costs. Though the AutoAid 

program operates in the Town’s hydrant area, the ISO rating has improved 

significantly for all areas of the Town. 

 
We contract ambulance services with De Pere.  The Hobart- Lawrence Police 
Department (HLPD) was established in 2001.  The Town of Lawrence and 
Village of Hobart established a cooperative department to provide the 
highest quality at the lowest cost to taxpayers.  This group of dedicated 
professionals includes one full time Chief, one full time Lieutenant, and 8 
Full-time police officers that includes a K-9 unit and a school liaison officer at 
Hemlock Creek Elementary School.  Our protective services staff are actively 
involved in the community.  We appreciate all of their contributions! 
   
Please keep this information handy as it 
should be a valuable resource for our 
residents.  For any questions not answered in 
this newsletter or on our website, please call 
the Town Hall office at (920) 336-9131 and 
check our Facebook page at 
www.facebook.com/townoflawrencewi.   
 

Thank you for your support! 
Sincerely, 

Dr. Lanny J. Tibaldo 

Town Chairman 
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Town of Lawrence- Frequently Asked Questions 
 
Q. Where does voting take place? 
A.  Voting on Election Day is held at the Town of Lawrence Town Hall 
located at 2400 Shady Court, De Pere, Wisconsin.  The polls are open from 
7:00am to 8:00pm.   

                Visit https://myvote.wi.gov to: 

 Register to Vote 

 Request an Absentee Ballot 

 See What’s on Your Ballot 

Q.  What school district do I live in? 
A.  There are two school districts in the Town of Lawrence.  The West De 
Pere School District and the Wrightstown School District.  Please contact 
the Lawrence Town Office at (920) 336-9131 for information on which 
school district you reside in.   

 

Q.  When is trash and recycling picked up? 

A.  Trash is picked up at curbside every Monday.  The trucks begin their 
route at 6:00am so it is necessary to have your trash at the curb by that 
time.  All trash must be in trash bags and the provided containers.  
Recycling items are picked up at curbside every other Monday.   
 

Q.  Where do I pay my water bill? 
A.  Payments are accepted in person or by mail at the Town of Lawrence 
Business Office at 2400 Shady Ct., De Pere, WI 54115.  There is also the 
option of having your payment automatically deducted out of your bank 
account. Please contact the office with details.  The office accepts cash or 
checks.  Checks can be made out to the Town of Lawrence.   
 

Q.  Does the Town accept credit card payments? 
A.  Unfortunately, the Town of Lawrence does not yet accept payments by 
credit card.    
 

Q.  Where do I get a dog license? 
A.  The Town of Lawrence has an ordinance requiring the licensing of all 
dogs.  Residents are allowed to have TWO dogs at a residence.  To obtain 
a license, residents will need to provide a current rabies certificate from a 
veterinarian’s office, pay an annual fee of $5.00 for a neutered or spayed 
dog and $10.00 for a non-neutered or non-spayed dog.  After March 31st, 
there is a late fee of $5.00 added on to the license fee.  The dog license 
can be obtained at the Town Business Office during business hours.  A dog 
license expires on December 31 of each year. 
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Town of Lawrence 

2400 Shady Ct 

De Pere, WI 54115 

PH: 920-336-9131 

www.townoflawrence.org 

Town of Lawrence- Frequently Asked Questions 
 
Q. Who do I contact regarding my property assessment? 
A.  The Town’s assessor is Associated Appraisal.  Their contact info is:  

 

 

1314 W. College Ave. 

P.O. Box 2111 

Appleton, WI 54912-2111 

 

Phone: (920) 749-1995  

Fax: (920) 731-4158 

E-mail: info@apraz.com 

 

Q.  Who do I call if the snowplow damages my mailbox? 

A.  Please call the Town of Lawrence Office at (920) 336-9131. 

 

Q.  How do I find information on Town Codes or Zoning? 

A.  The website for our Municipal Code is: 
https://www.ecode360.com/LA3514.   

 

Q. Who is the Town Building Inspector? 

A.  Scott Beining is the Town Building Inspector.  He can be reached at 
(920) 347-3715 or via email at ScottB@townoflawrence.org.  

 

Q.  Is a building permit required? 

A.  Before beginning any building or remodeling projects, please check to 
see if a building permit is needed.  Applications for building permits can 
be found on our website at www.townoflawrence.org or from the Town 
Hall during normal business hours.  If you have questions on if your 
project requires a permit, please email Tara at 
TaraC@townoflawrence.org.   

 

Q.  What municipality do I reside in? 
A.  The Town of Lawrence is your municipality, even though your address 
is De Pere. 
 

Q.  Where is the nearest Post Office? 
A.  The nearest Post Office is located in the City of De Pere, at 123 S 9th 
St, De Pere, WI 54115. 
 

Q.  Where can I find more information about the Hobart-
Lawrence Police Department? 
A.  The Hobart-Lawrence Police Department website is located at 
https://www.hobart-wi.org/police-deparment 
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Town of Lawrence 

2400 Shady Ct 

De Pere, WI 54115 

PH: 920-336-9131 

www.townoflawrence.org 

ARE YOU LOOKING FOR A PLACE TO HOLD A 
MEETING OR SOCIAL GATHERING? 
 
The Town Hall includes a Community Room available for rent for such an 
event.  The room, complete with a warming kitchen is 42 by 42 with a 
capacity for approximately 60 people.   The 
rental fee for four (4) hours is $75.00 for 
Town of Lawrence residents and $150.00 
for non-residents.  A refundable security 
deposit of $150.00 will be required.   

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

SOCIAL MEDIA 
The Town of Lawrence 
has its own Facebook 
page.   The page can be found at: 
www.facebook.com/TownofLawrenceWI.  This is the place to look for 
the most up to date information.   Remember you can view all Town 
Board agendas and minutes on the Town of Lawrence website at 
www.townoflawrence.org.  
 
 

Please call the Town Business 

Office at (920) 336-9131 or  

e-mail: 

TownLaw@TownofLawrence.org 
to make a reservation! 
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Town of Lawrence 

2400 Shady Ct 

De Pere, WI 54115 

PH: 920-336-9131 

www.townoflawrence.org 

ELECTIONS:  

Preparation for the 2018 Election Season is underway. The polls are open 
from 7:00 a.m. until 8:00 p.m.   The remaining Election for 2018 is: 
  
Tuesday, November 6, 2018 – 
General Election 

 
Who Is on the Ballot for 
November?  
 

1) Fall General Election: 
Statewide: Governor/Lieutenant Governor, Attorney        

………….General, 
Secretary of State, State Treasurer 
Congressional: United States Senator, Representatives in 
Congress District 8 
Legislative: State Senator District 1, Representative to the 
Assembly District 2 
Referendums: County and School District referendums 

 

Voter Photo ID Required 

Wisconsin voters need to show an acceptable photo ID when voting at the 
polls or by absentee ballot.  There are some exceptions to the law when 
voting by absentee.  Visit https://myvote.wi.gov/ for more details.  

 
Absentee Ballots 
You may request an absentee ballot online at https://myvote.wi.gov/. 
Absentee ballots may also be requested by completing the “Wisconsin 
Application for Absentee Ballot” by mail or in person. The form can be 
found at www.gab.wi.gov/forms/gab-121-english or in the clerk’s office.  
The office hours for absentee voting are Monday through Friday 8:00 a.m. 
until 4:00 p.m.   
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Town of Lawrence 

2400 Shady Ct 

De Pere, WI 54115 

PH: 920-336-9131 

www.townoflawrence.org 

VOTER Registration Information 
 
If you have had a name change, address change, or you are a new voter in 
the State of Wisconsin, you will need to complete a new registration form.  
A registration form can be completed online 
at https://myvote.wi.gov/ and filed with the 
clerk by mail postmarked no later than the 
3rd Wednesday before the election.  Online 
registration closed at 11:59 p.m.  After the 
3rd Wednesday before each election, 
registrations will need to be completed in 
person in the clerk’s office with proof of 
residence.   
 
Proof of residence includes the following 
items:  

1. A current and valid Wisconsin driver license. 
2. A current and valid Wisconsin identification card. 
3. Any other official identification card or license issued by a 

Wisconsin governmental body or unit. 

4. Any identification card or license issued by an employer in the 

normal course of business that contains a photo of the cardholder or 

license holder, but not including a business card. 

5. A real estate tax bill or receipt for the current year or the year 

preceding the date of the election. 
6. A residential lease which is effective for a period that includes Election 

Day.  (Not for first-time voters registering by mail). 
7. A university, college or technical college identification card (must 

include photo) ONLY valid if the voter provides a fee receipt dated 
within the last 9 months. 

8. A university, college  or technical  college  identification card (must  

include photo)  ONLY  valid  if the institution  provides a certified  

housing  list to the municipal clerk that indicates  citizenship. 

9. A utility bill (gas, electric, phone, etc.) for the period 

commencing not earlier than 90 days before Election Day. 

Statements printed from the internet are acceptable. 

10. A bank statement. Statements printed from the internet are acceptable. 

11. A paycheck. 
12. A check or other document issued by a unit of government. 
13. An affidavit on public or private social service agency letterhead 

identifying a homeless voter and describing the individual's residence 

for voting purposes. 

 
This is not a comprehensive list, but categories for the most common 
types used by voters. 
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Town of Lawrence 

2400 Shady Ct 

De Pere, WI 54115 

PH: 920-336-9131 
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PUBLIC WORKS 
**Dumping grass clippings in ditches and vacant lots is 
prohibited** 
 

The Town Yard 
Waste Facility will 
accept grass 
clippings, leaves and 
garden waste 
material. There is 
also an area for 
branches/brush.  
Large pieces of fire wood, rocks, stones, sod, dirt or refuse are not to be 
dropped off. The facility is available for Town of Lawrence residents only.  
Please obtain a window sticker from the Town Office prior to use of the 
facility. The Town Yard Waste Facility is located behind the Fire 
Department. The facility has been recently made larger to accommodate 
the needs of the Town.  Please make sure you follow the signs of where to 
drop off your yard waste.  Other yard materials such as shrubs with a root 
ball and stumps may be brought to Daanen & Janssen’s Quarry located at 
1792 Scray Hill Road, De Pere, WI 54115 for a fee.  The Yard Waste Facility 
is monitored by video surveillance cameras.   
**The town does not have curbside pickup for brush, leaves or Christmas 
trees. 
 

GARBAGE 
General household waste is not recyclable.  Garbage will be collected 
from each address once weekly. Garbage must be placed at curbside no 
earlier than 6:00 p.m. the evening before collection, and no later than 
6:00 a.m. on your collection day. When placing multiple containers, keep 
at least four (4) feet between carts.  
 
 

RECYCLING  

Recyclables are collected every other week on 
your normal garbage day.  Recycling carts 
placed out on the wrong week will not be 
collected. Recycling must be disposed of in 
your cart with a blue lid.   Placing all accepted 
recycling items in this one cart is known as 
Single Stream Recycling. If you need to replace or request repair on either 
of your carts, please call the Town at 920-336-9131. 
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Town of Lawrence 

2400 Shady Ct 

De Pere, WI 54115 

PH: 920-336-9131 
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2018 Recycling Schedule 

Please have your trash & recycling to the street by 6:00 a.m. on Monday 
mornings 

October 1, 2018 November 12, 2018 December 24, 2018 

October 15, 2018 November 26, 2018  

October 29, 2018 December 10, 2018  

 
 

2019 Recycling Schedule 
January 7, 2019 May 13, 2019 September 16, 2019 

January 21, 2019 May 28, 2019* September 30, 2019 

February 4, 2019 June 10, 2019 October 14, 2019 

February 18, 2019 June 24, 2019 October 28, 2019 

March 4, 2019 July  8, 2019 November 11, 2019 

March 18, 2019 July 22, 2019 November 25, 2019 

April 1, 2019 August 5, 2019 December 9, 2019 

April 15, 2019 August 19, 2019 December 23, 2019 

April 29, 2019 September 3, 2019*  

 
*Date change due to a holiday 

 
 
 

Fall Yard Maintenance 
 
What Should I Do With My Leaves? 
Chop your leaves before composting or 
mulching with a hoe, shovel, or power mower 
to help them decompose more quickly. 
 
Compost 
Leaves make an excellent addition to any 
compost pile.    
 
  

Mulch 
Leaves are rich in carbon, phosphorus, and potassium — all essential 
nutrients needed by plants.  Spread autumn leaves over your garden and 
around the bases of bushes, trees, and perennials.  During the winter, 
leaves minimize the alternate freezing and thawing of the soil which often 
damages plant roots. Pine needles and oak leaves make a good mulch for 
acid-loving perennials like rhododendrons, lilies of the valley, blackberries, 
blueberries, raspberries, spruces, yews, butterfly weed and cardinal 
flowers. 
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Town of Lawrence 

2400 Shady Ct 

De Pere, WI 54115 

PH: 920-336-9131 

www.townoflawrence.org 

Snowplowing 
 
The Winter season will be 
here once again.  There shall 
be no overnight parking on 
any town roads between the 
hours of 2:00am and 6:00am 
from November 1 thru March 

31. Please remember not to transfer snow from your driveway to the 
roadway or road right-of-way.  You could receive a citation if you place 
snow from your property onto the roads or right-of-way.  If you live near a 
fire hydrant and are able to shovel around the hydrant, please do so. It 
would be very much appreciated.  The town staff is limited and does not 
always have the time to get to all the hydrants.   Thank you in advance.   
 

Mailboxes: Occasionally during Town snowplowing and snow removal 
operations, private mailboxes located in the public right-of-way may be 
damaged or destroyed.  If, in the opinion of the Public Works 
Superintendent, such damage was caused by the actual plow itself rather 
than by accumulated snow and ice, the Town will reimburse the private 
property owner up to $50.00 for the necessary mailbox repairs or 
replacement.  Such reimbursement shall be made to the private property 
owner upon presentation of the related receipt(s) of the Town 
Clerk/Treasurer for such mailbox repair or replacement.   
 

Please do not discard your tree at curbside.  The trash hauler 
will not pick up Christmas Trees. 

Again this year real Christmas trees will be 
accepted at the Town Yard Waste Drop-off Facility 
located at 2400 Shady Court. Please remove all 
tinsel, wires, ornaments, hooks and tree stands.  

 
Road 

ditches are meant to carry water 

away from roads and adjoining 
property. During rain events or 
spring melt, water may fill your 
ditch and make take a few days or 
longer to drain away, better in the 
ditch than in your basement.  So 
please do not alter or plant in road 
ditches. Do not take it upon 
yourself to make corrections 
without contacting the town hall.  
If you think you have a problem 
with the ditch by your lot or house call the Town Hall at 920-336-9131.  
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2400 Shady Ct 

De Pere, WI 54115 

PH: 920-336-9131 
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Information on Stormwater Retention Ponds in 
the Town of Lawrence 

 
Stormwater retention (wet) ponds are Best Management Practices (BMPs) 
that hold storm-water runoff and allow the pollutants carried by runoff to 
settle out. Runoff is conveyed to stormwater ponds by a combination of 
overland flow, ditches, swales and underground pipes. Stormwater Runoff 
does not go to a sewage treatment plant. Once runoff reaches a 
stormwater pond, the sediment settles to the bottom. The water that 
entered as polluted runoff leaves the pond gradually through an outfall 
structure, resulting in cleaner water entering the receiving streams, lakes 
or wetlands. Ponds are also used to reduce the rate of runoff and reduce 
flooding in urbanized areas. 

 

BENEFITS 
 Capable of removing solid particles and other pollutants 

 Helps to meet state stormwater management regulations  

 Reduces flooding in urbanized areas  

 Wildlife habitat is created when ponds are planted with native 
vegetation and maintained  

 Wet ponds can be aesthetically pleasing 
 

RECOMMENDED MAINTENANCE 
The ponds in any community may either be public or private, however all 
ponds need to be maintained. Regular maintenance required of wet ponds 
may include, but is not limited to:  

 Litter/Debris Removal  

 Noting erosion of pond banks or bottom  

 Inspect for damage to the embankment  

 Monitoring for sediment accumulation  

 Mowing side slopes  

 Monitor Vegetation  

 Deter Nuisance Wildlife  

 Removal of Sediment  

 Examine to ensure that inlet and outlet devices are free of debris 
and operational 
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De Pere, WI 54115 
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Stormwater Retention Ponds Continued 

 

 
WHAT CAN YOU DO? 

 Please report odor problems and visible damage to shoreline or slope  

 Report signs of invasive species (for detailed information visit 
NEWWaterWisconsin.org)  

 Report excessive algae growth, which may be caused by nutrients from 
fertilization practices  

 Please do not dump anything into the pond, especially aquatic pets. This 
is prohibited by your local municipality, State and Federal Government, 
unless the appropriate permits are obtained.  

 We want all citizens to be aware of the purpose of our storm ponds as 
an important water treatment facility, and to avoid any activity, use or 
action in pond reas that negatively impacts this intended function of 
storm ponds. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

COMMON MISCONCEPTIONS 

Myth  Reality  

Cattails and other 

vegetation make 

ponds unattractive 

and contribute to 

their deterioration.  

Cattails and other natural vegetation stabilize  

shorelines, reduce nutrient loads and provide  

important habitat for non-nuisance wildlife  

Healthy ponds 

host large 

populations of 

ducks and geese.  

Ponds with high populations of waterfowl usually  

have high levels of pollution from their waste. Feeding  

of ducks/geese is strictly discouraged. 

Stormwater ponds 

are eyesores that 

require constant 

maintenance.  

Stormwater ponds can be attractive if managed properly. 

The amount of maintenance required typically decreases 

after the first 5 years.  

Stormwater ponds 

are breeding 

grounds for 

disease causing 

mosquitoes.  

Mosquitoes breed in pools of stagnant water. Correctly 

designed stormwater ponds are designed to minimize  

stagnant water. Mosquitoes are more commonly found in  

water sources near homes such as: clogged roof gutters, 

flowerpots and bird baths.  

 

12

http://www.townoflawrence.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Town of Lawrence 

2400 Shady Ct 

De Pere, WI 54115 

PH: 920-336-9131 

www.townoflawrence.org 

COMMUNITY EVENTS 
 
1st Annual Charity Kickball Tournament 

On August 19th, the 
Hobart/Lawrence 
Police Department, 
Hobart Fire 
Department, 
Lawrence Fire 
Department, and the 
Brown County 
Dispatch team all 
participated in the 1st 
Annual Charity 
Kickball Tournament 
at Quarry Park.   
 

The Hobart/Lawrence Police Department won the tournament, and 
$3,843.65 was donated to the Tommy Steinbruecker Memorial – a 
memorial fund that supplies students with instruments.  Thank you to all 
who volunteered their time to help with the event, especially Erica Hilbert 
from Hobart! 
 

Phantom Fun Run Walk 2018 
 

On August 23rd, 2018 from 
6:00pm-8:30pm, Hemlock Creek 

Elementary School held their 3rd 
annual Fun Run to raise money for 

Hemlock's PTO.  All of the 
proceeds raised directly benefit 

Hemlock Creek School and will go 
towards purchasing future 

playground equipment.  
 
This year 222 participants ran/walked in the event along with 31 total 

sponsors and 23 businesses who 
donated food, equipment, and 
services.  The event was managed 
by approximately 40 volunteers 
plus the Hobart-Lawrence Police 
Department, Lawrence Fire 
Department, and Lawrence First 
Responders.  
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Phantom Fun Run Walk 2018 Continued 
 
There was a K-9 demonstration, raffle prizes, hula hoop activities, CrossFit 
Kids, and music after the run/walk that participants enjoyed as well. The 
staff, sponsors, volunteers, police, fire, first responders worked together 
to bring the community a family friendly and safe event for all.  
 
 
 

 
 
 

Hobart / Lawrence Police Department 
 
Mini Bax’s are here! You can pick one up for $15 at the Lawrence Town 
Hall located at 2400 Shady Ct M-F 8am-4:30pm. Orders can also be made 
by calling 920-869-3800 M-F 8am-5pm. HLPD K9 Unit T-shirts are also 
available for $15. All proceeds go towards the K9 Unit. 

 
To obtain further information regarding this program, please contact Chief 
Randy Bani at randy@hobart-wi.org or 920-869-3800.  Send your tax 
deductible donation payable to: Hobart Lawrence Police Department, Attn: 
K9 Officer Fund, 2990 South Pine Tree Road, Hobart, WI 54155. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Trick-or-Treating 
October 31st 

Town of Lawrence 

4:00pm-7:00pm. 
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The Town of Lawrence Town 
Hall accepts prescription 

medications year-round during 
office hours.   

 
Office Hours are: 

M-Th:  8:00am - 4:30pm 

F: 8:00am – 4:00pm 
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HOBART/LAWRENCE 
POLICE DEPARTMENT                    

2990 S. Pine Tree Rd.       Randall Bani 
Hobart, WI   54155       Chief  

     
Phone:  920-869-3800   
Fax:       920-869-2048 
 

Date: 10/22/18 
 
To: Residents 
 
From: Chief Randy Bani 
 
During the week of October 22nd-26th, 2018 the Wisconsin Department of 
Justice (DOJ) in conjunction with the Hobart/ Lawrence Police Department 
and the Drug Enforcement Administration (DEA) coordinated a 
Prescription Drug Take Back Initiative throughout Wisconsin. The focus 
was on removing potentially dangerous pharmaceutical substances from 
our state's medicine cabinets and preventing them from going into our 
water supply. 
 
This week long effort continued to bring focus to the issue of 
pharmaceutical controlled substance abuse. This was a great opportunity 
for law enforcement agencies to host a take back event, and/or safely 
dispose of medications collected in prescription drug drop boxes. No 
businesses were allowed. All waste pharmaceuticals must have been 
generated by a household. 
 
The Prescription Drug Take-Back goal was to provide a safe, convenient, 
and responsible means of disposal, while also educating the general public 
about the potential for abuse of these medications. Unused or expired 
medicine should never be flushed or poured down the drain. Water 
reclamation facilities are not designed to remove all of them and trace 
amounts of pharmaceuticals are showing up in rivers and lakes around the 
world. 
 
Participants were able to dispose of solid, non-liquid medication(s) by 
removing the medication from its container and disposing of it directly 
into a disposal box or into a clear sealable plastic bag. Plastic pill 
containers should not be collected. It is recommended that recycling bins 
are provided at the collection sites for disposal of such containers.  Blister 
packages are acceptable without the medications being removed. 
Thank you for your help with this important initiative. 
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PH: 920-336-9131 
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Fire Department 
 

 
With the summer season drawing to a close and we all start to do our fall 
clean up, the Lawrence Fire Dept. would like remind our residents and 
businesses of a couple very important safety tips.  
 

We usually don’t give our address a second thought when pulling into our 

driveway. But one of the best things you can do to easily be located 

during an emergency is to make sure your house number is able to be 

quickly identified by emergency responders. Make sure landscaping is cut 

back along the house, the numbers are not faded or missing, and most 

importantly, make certain the numbers are large enough to be easily read 

from the road. If you live on a long driveway, ensure the house numbers 

are posted somepalce near the end of the driveway.  

 

 
 

As the temperature dips down and frost starts to form on the pumpkins, 
the heating season is upon us. We remind everyone to have all your 
heating appliances serviced and checked by a licensed professional to 
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make sure they are operating as intended. Place a CO detector on each 
floor of your home, much like smoke detectors. If you feel there is an 
issue in your home or your CO detector sounds, do not hesitate or delay 
calling the fire department.  
 
Carbon Monoxide is a colorless, odorless, and tasteless gas which is the 
number one cause of accidental poisoning deaths in the United States. 
Carbon Monoxide gas is nearly impossible to identify without a CO 
detector, and even though CO detectors have become common in homes 
and apartments, CO poisoning still causes about 15,000 emergency room 
visits and 500 deaths each year.  

 

 
 

*** We would like to remind our residents and business that in the 
event you need the Fire Department or an Ambulance, to please call 
911. Even though you don’t feel it is an emergency, 911 is the fastest 

and most efficient way for us to provide services to you. The non-
emergency number to call is 920-391-7450. Calling the Town Hall may 

create a delayed response to something that truly is an emergency. *** 

 
Building Inspections and Permits 
 
Before beginning projects around your home, please make sure you apply 
for a building permit.  Building permits are required per ordinance for 
projects such as: swimming pools, fences, basement remodels, sheds, and 
decks.  Permit applications can be found online at 
www.townoflawrence.org or by emailing Tara Czachor at 
TaraC@townoflawrence.org.  If you are unsure of whether or not your 
project requires a permit, please contact Tara at the email above.   
 

** When doing projects, please be aware of your property lines and of 
any easements (utility, drainage, access easements) located on your 

property.** 
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A Note for Homeowners 
 
Per Town Ordinance 116-26, homeowners are required to complete 
landscaping within 9 months of occupancy.  Erosion control is required to 
prevent materials from leaving the constructions site and creating 
problems for storm water management. 
 
Example of acceptable erosion control: 

 
 
Silt sock is used to prevent materials from leaving the site which help 
contain costs for the Town regarding stormwater ponds. 

 
**Minimum 1.5” Stone Tracking Pad Required 
**Silt Fence or Silt Sock Required 
**Protect Inlets, Ditches, Streets, and Swales 
**Straw or Mulch new lawns 
 
Final Grade and Landscaping must comply with all Drainage 
Plans drafted for the Development and surrounding areas! 
 

                                                  Example of unacceptable erosion control: 

 
 

 
  

Improper erosion control 
results in materials in the 
street and in storm drains 
as well as sediment on the 
roads.   
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Town Board Meetings are held on the 2nd and 4th Monday of 
each month at the Town Hall beginning at 6:30pm.  All 
residents are welcome. 

 

Other Important Town Phone Numbers:  
All Emergencies                   911 
Town Office & After Hours Water & Sewer Utility             920-336-9131 
Non-Emergency Police Department                920-391-7470 
Non-Emergency Fire Department                                          920-336-9131  
Animal Control                                                                           920-391-7470 

Town Contact Information 
Name    Title             E-Mail Address and Phone  

        Number 

Town Board: 

Dr. Lanny Tibaldo Town Chairman            LannyT@townoflawrence.org   

       920-619-6257 

 

Allen Farvour  Board Supervisor            AllenF@townoflawrence.org 

       920-660-9381 

 

Kevin Brienen  Board Supervisor             KBrienen@townoflawrence.org 

        920-562-3099 

 

Kenneth VanDeHei  Board Supervisor       KVandehei@townoflawrence.org

        920-362-0362 

 

Randy Vandenack Board Supervisor    RVandenack@townoflawrence.org 

        920-660-2242 

 

Town Office Staff:  

Patrick Wetzel  Administrator               PatrickW@townoflawrence.org 

       920-347-3710 

 

Cindy Kocken  Clerk-Treasurer            CindyK@townoflawrence.org

        920-347-3719 

 

Mary Jo Kussow  Deputy Clerk          MaryjoK@townoflawrence.org

        920-347-3711 

 

Joyce Esser  Finance Asst.             JoyceE@townoflawrence.org

        920-347-3712 

 

Scott Beining   Building Inspector            ScottB@townoflawrence.org

        920-347-3715 

 

Tara Czachor  Zoning and Permit Asst. TaraC@townoflawrence.org

        920-347-3713 

 

Kurt Minten  Public Works/Utilities      KurtM@townoflawrence.org 

Superintendent                    920-347-3720 

       

 

Tyler Mueller  Utility Operator           TylerM@Townoflawrence.org 

       920-336-9131 

 

Colin Wagner  Maint. Operator           ColinW@townoflawrence.org 

                      920-336-9131 
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